

Meeting Held 16th July 2018

In the absence of Billy Hughes, the meeting was chaired by Ken Horsburgh. Unfortunately, the numbers attending did not constitute a quorum. It was decided that we would go ahead but not as a meeting of the Community Council.

Topics noted were:

Weedkilling: had now been carried out on the wynds.

Cemetery: some flowerbed planting has been done.

High Street Signage: Following representations from traders concerning signage Cllr Docherty has now involved Fife Council.

A Nation's Tribute: arrangements have now been finalised for an Act of Remembrance to be held at the War Memorial at 11am on Sunday the 11th November. This will be followed by a joint service of local churches in the Parish Church. The wreath needs to be ordered. We also need to agree who will lay the wreath, bearing in mind that the current CC is dissolved in October.

Salt Bin Provision: agreed to include as an agenda item for the next meeting.

Playparks: regret was expressed than no council official had attended to discuss. Cllr Holt to invite Alan Bisset to our next meeting. (Note this request has been passed to Cllr Holt)

PAF: received a copy of the Contingency Plan should there be a burial during the period of the festival. Needs analysed.

NTHC: Issues with FC regarding the Tower and Rendering appear to be resolved. Common Good Fund issues are ongoing.

Following a request, it was agreed to invite Dr Day from the local surgery to attend our next meeting.

Next Meeting: agreed this will be held on Monday 27th August.